May 17, 2019

Landowner first name last name Address City, ST ZIPCODE

Dear (personalize each letter):

As a property owner in or near the Ida Grove II Wind Farm, we're sharing an update on construction progress and future plans with you.

Access roads being built, turbines start going up in June

Construction on our Ida Grove II II Wind Farm in Ida County started in April with the new substation and crews will be working out of the construction laydown yard at 2041 Market Ave Ida Grove, IA 51445.

Construction of roads used to access wind turbines is now underway and crews will soon begin installing underground cables and currently are excavating and pouring turbine foundations. Starting in mid June, the 81 wind turbines will start to be delivered and start to go up and should be completed by the end of the year.

Dust control plans in place, roads to be maintained

To help reduce dust, magnesium chloride will be applied on gravel roads in front of homes and at intersections where construction travel will likely increase traffic during the project. We will also water gravel roads as needed to help reduce dust during construction. In addition, we will use road graders to maintain and reshape gravel roads as needed during construction.

We try to minimize impacts on people living in or traveling through the project. However, during construction there may be increased traffic, temporary road closures, or detours as construction crews operate equipment in your area. We appreciate your patience and understanding, as crews work to safely complete construction.

We're committed to your safety and that of your neighbors, contractors and community

To increase visibility, construction vehicles will operate with their headlights on while driving throughout the project. Signs will be posted to help promote safety awareness, and we'll take other steps to help keep you, your neighbors and construction crews safe while the wind farm is under construction. Our crews will also coordinate with local emergency services representatives and local school district officials to help ensure the safety of those traveling in or through the new wind farm while it is under construction.

Who to contact if you have questions, need signs, or need to report a safety concern If we're aware that children live in homes near the construction zone, we will post caution signs

If we're aware that children live in homes near the construction zone, we will post caution signs at the edge of the road to alert construction crews that children may be playing nearby. Likewise, please communicate with your children, grandchildren or other youngsters in the area to keep their play away from construction zones and to watch for heavier road traffic.

- Please call Carrie Farve at (405) 248-0156 if you want signs placed near your home to alert construction crews to children playing.
- Immediately report safety concerns to Carrie Favre at (405) 248-0156, or call her with questions or suggestions you may have during construction.
- We've enclosed a card that contains the projected construction timeline, Carrie's contact information and our toll-free wind hotline number — which you can always call at (800) 632-0999.
- If you have a tenant on your property, please share a copy of this letter with them as well.

Once the full Ida Grove II Wind Farm is placed into operation near the end of next year, it will generate enough clean, renewable energy to power more than 80,000 average lowa homes, and also provide millions in property tax payments to help fund county emergency services, roads, bridges and schools for years to come.

Sincerely,

Exa.

Brady J. Evans Senior Project Developer, Renewable Energy MidAmerican Energy Company BEvans@midamerican.com 515-242-3021